## IN REPLYING REFER TO INITIALS AND DATE

AF

## Post Office Department First assistant postmaster general Washington

May 5, 1921.

Hon. R. H. Todd, Congress Hall Hotel, Washington, D. C.

My dear Mr. Todd:

Providencia B. Garcia, postmaster at Canovanas, Porto Rico, has resigned and I shall be pleased to receive any suggestions you may desire to submit for my consideration in connection with the appointment of her successor. Virginia A. Ortiz, who is in charge of the office as acting postmaster, is an applicant.

Your early attention to the matter will be much appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Cerco de Lors

First Assistant Postmaster General.